February 26th, 1926.

I have reoceived 2 letter from
Er. George Jackson, who, I believe, has been in the
amploy of the Canadian "ational Rallways since 1918
s Chief Clerk to the Supsrintendent at Dauphin and
Saskatoon -~ with the axgention of his overseas
service 1914-19.

Mr, Jaokson asks me to recommend
him for the rosition of Supervisor of Fire Protection,
Canadian Vational R2ailweys, "innipeg, which position,
I understand, is now vaecasnt. I am very happy to state
that I knew lr, Jsckson in the war as Orderly Room
Sergeant and afterwards as ‘uartermester of the 8th
Fattalion {Little Black Devils). Ny four ysars
experiencs with him convinced me that he was not only
8 loyal and hard worker »nd that any work coming
within his nrovince became a duty well done, but that
he has the faculty of getting good work from other
men and of always finding & way to complete any task
or commission sllotted to him. It gives me great
pleasure to recommend him to your kind cornsideration.

Yours faithfully,




